

From the Office of the Minister of Finance & Personnel

Committee for Employment and Learning

DFP Private Office 2nd Floor Clare House 303 Airport Road West Belfast BT3 9ED

Telephone:

028 90816711

Email:

private.office@dfpni.gov.uk

Your reference:

Our reference: COR/47/2014

0104172014

Dear LOBIN

Belfast BT4 3XX

Robin Swann MLA

Parliament Buildings

Chairperson

Room 375

Stormont

3 March 2014

Thank you for your letter of 23 January regarding the Committee inquiry into post Educational Need provision in education, employment and training for those with learning disabilities in Northern Ireland.

I do not consider the subject of this Inquiry to be directly related to my Department's remit but rather for the Minister for Employment and Learning to consider and present any issues arising from it to the Executive as appropriate. That said, I wish the Committee well with its Inquiry into this important area.

Yours sincerely

SIMON HAMILTON MLA